
dominican republic

This past month we had so many new experiences and opportunities to spread the gospel and learn. We explored
the beautiful nature of Santiago. We broke bread with a local pastor and his family. We were able to meet with the
Hunleys and receive encouragement from them. In our MGC classes we learned about spiritual warfare with Bro.
Shalm, altar working with Bro. Drost, children's ministry with Sis. Long, and prayer in the CAC Region with Sis.

Guin. We aided with an amazing kids camp where we put on a puppet show and taught about building your life on a
firm foundation. We visited 2 churches in Santo Domingo. The first was a youth rally where God's presence was so

evident. In the other service, the spirit of God moved so mightily that we did not have a preaching and people
received the Holy Ghost! We were in the amazing and beautiful country of Trinidad and Tobago. We were

immersed in their food and beauty. We attended a Venezuelan church where 2 received the Holy Ghost and were
baptized in the ocean! The Brians taught our MGC classes on health, safety, and humanitarian aid. We were able to

celebrate the fourth of July with other American missionaries and volunteers. We assisted with a kids crusade
where 2 received the Holy Ghost! We took the ministers' kids out and were able to connect with them further. On

Sunday we split into multiple teams to minister at as many churches as we could. In total we saw 6 receive the
Holy Ghost, 2 baptisms, and 9 miracles! 
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We returned to the Dominican Republic and Bro Poitras flew in with us. We connected with an American hyphen
group. Our MGC classes were about good communication with Sis. Angie Clark, global mission policy, and GATS

with Bro. Poitras. We had many opportunities to learn from and converse with Bro. Poitras. Then we went to Santo
Domingo for a youth camp where 3 were baptized and 600 were in attendance. While there we were also able to

visit the historical area of Santo Domingo. We had a class with the national superintendent, Pastor Lugo. It was a
great opportunity to see a different perspective and see his passion. We were able to break bread with another

national leader. We helped to make and assemble bible school books. We visited a church in Santiago where I was
able to testify. God is moving in a mighty way in the CAC region!! Keep the MGC, the CAC Region, and its people in

your prayers.


